
April 18, 2011 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

5:59 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Alison Till, John Bergman and Kimberly Cox; Jan Blosser was unable to attend.  Jan Closson, ARB chairperson, also was in attendance.  No other homeowners were present.

6:00 PM.  Review and approval of March 2011 BOD minutes.
The copies (“track changes” and changes accepted versions) of the March BOD minutes in the meeting package were examined. Jim led a short discussion on the editorial changes he had suggested.  John made a motion, Alison seconded, to accept the updated minutes which was confirmed by voice vote of Jim, Jerry, Alison, and John.  Jim agreed to update and distribute the final copy of the minutes.
6:01 PM.  Management Report.

Kim reported that all properties had paid their 2011 BBP HOA dues.  Kim mentioned that the inspection visit would be tomorrow and that lawn maintenance (or lack thereof) would be emphasized.  Jim reiterated that BBP needs a firmly documented violation process (for other than lawn care) with defined timelines.  He did recognize that it is often difficult to get a maintenance company or person to come out to perform a low cost repair.  Jerry offered to work with Kim to draft the process.
6:10 PM.  ARB Report.
Jan Closson reported that Scott (TPS) reviewed all the details for the 9621 Bay Point Drive plans for the ARB and though the lot is small, the minimum setbacks were met and that the house looked like it would be a nice addition to the BBP neighborhood.  She did note that it was a spec house that had not been sold yet.  5026 Pleasant Avenue was a minor window shape change and was approved by the ARB.

Jan then described the lengthy ARB discussion on the fence move application for 9571 Bay Point Drive.  The application cited other properties with similar fence configurations and Jan said there were no ARB records approving many of them.  Jan  mentioned that of all of the properties in BBP, eleven have fences that are not in compliance with the covenants and restrictions but that over 90 are in compliance.  Some side yard fences were added to comply with the requirement to hid trash cans.  Jerry suggested an option that could be offered to the applicant: shorten the fence in the front with a transition from high to low along the side.  Jim recommended that the BOD endorse the ARB decision.  John said he agreed with Jerry’s suggestion of offering an alternative.  Alison stated that there should have been a fence standard from the beginning and we wouldn’t be in this situation; she also did not have a problem with the application.  Jim felt that the HOA review of association documents should drive any fence changes.  Jan mentioned that the ARB noted that the applicant had gone to great lengths to get their neighbor’s OK so the ARB believed that an appeal would be forthcoming if the application was disapproved.  John made a motion, Jerry seconded that the BOD endorse the ARB decision which was confirmed by voice vote of Jim, Jerry, and John with Alison opposed.
Jim raised the issue of trees being planted and requested that the ARB check whether or not the existing rules (if any) were applicable to trees.  He thought that an ARB application was required to plant a tree and that the small lots we have in BBP can become a problem if large trees are allowed to be planted.

The construction noise from the East Beach house under construction on 30 Bay Street was discussed.  Jan said she had complained about the noise to the site construction manager that pointed out that they had a waiver from the City because it was a short schedule to put up what is going to be the 2011 Coastal Living Ultimate Beach House.
Kim finally closed by mentioned that the City of Norfolk had been added to the HOA policy and that the informational letters had gone out to the BBP homeowners today.

6:47 PM.  President’s Comments.

Jim reported on the Mayor’s Task Force meeting he attended.  The dog leash law will be enforced this summer on the OV beaches.  He passed on information on the apartment complex that will soon start construction just outside the Bay Point Marina gate and the one proposed for the Blue Crab location.  He said that the East Beach folks apparently are quite upset about the two developments.  Jim will send out the website information for the forum that East Beach has set up for this matter.  Jim said that Councilman Smigiel told him that the two requests for extended bar hours had been withdrawn until the City had the opportunity to review the rules that were adopted back in 1992 to improve OV.

Jim also attended an East Beach traffic calming meeting at City Hall.  Even though East Beach is demanding calming steps be taken the traffic count and speed study that the State requires before implementing calming measures did not support additional calming actions.  One East Beach resident asked that the speed limit be dropped to 15 MPH on 30th Bay.  Jim said that although 30th Bay Street is City owned, East Beach considers it an alley and designed and built it that way.  Alison pointed out that many Bay Point condo owners use 30th Bay too.  Jerry asked if the City could widen it but Jim said that could not be done because the City requires a minimum of 40’ to widen it.  Alison asked about the construction vehicles parking in the square traffic circle because they prevent passage of emergency vehicles.  Jim responded that there will be no on street parking in the square once construction is completed.
7:15 PM.  Treasurer’s Report
Alison stated that she had nothing to add to the financial data that Kim had provided in the Management report package.
7:17 PM.  Old Business.

Fence and Landscaping – Jim said that the easement matter had been put on the back burner by the City given their current priorities like the City budget.  He thought that when the City comes up with the Final version of the proposed easement that legal counsel Mr. Inman) should be brought in.

Review of BBP rules and regulations – Jim reported that Jan Blosser was heading up this effort but that he did not have any updated status to pass on.

7:20 PM.  New Business.

HOA information awareness – Jim is receiving the Norfolk City Council meeting agendas; Kim said she is also getting them.  Jim recommended the Block Captain concept again and thought that it would be  easier to use than the BBP website is.  Jan Blosser is reviewing the homeowner volunteer list that Kim provided and that may yield people who would serve as  Block Captains.
Alison asked about the sign at the entrance announcing the BOD meetings, it appeared to be missing again.  Jim pointed out that it was on the South side and not in the median and suggested that she talk with Jan Blosser on the sign location.  
The next meeting will be on May 16th at Bank of the Commonwealth.

Kim was asked if she had made any progress on the CDs, she replied that she hadn’t and was waiting for the OK to proceed.  Alison offered to work with Kim on the CDs

7:26 PM Executive Session.
Jerry moved to shift to the Executive Session which was seconded by Alison and approved by all present.  The violation report from TPS was discussed.  John requested that the report be sorted by address in addition to the sort by inspection date.
At 7:32 PM John moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Alison and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman
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